
BACKGROUND:
As a part of the process of building the track, the board needs to tentatively approve the plans,
specifications, form of contract and estimated project costs. Michael Murphy from Larson
Engineering will be in attendance to share the tentative plans. Mike has drafted both a six and an
eight lane track for us to consider.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:
I recommend that the board tentatively approve the plans, specification, form of contract and
estimated project costs.

BACKGROUND:
The next step in the process of building the track is to hold a public hearing regarding the plans,
specifications, form of contract and estimated project costs. We will also need to authorize
publication of the notice for bidders. The notice of the public hearing will need to be advertised in
the Belmond Independent two weeks prior to the hearing. The notice to bid must be published on
our school website and Master Builders of Iowa trade website.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:
I recommend that the board set a public hearing for January 23, 2025 at 6:30 PM in the HS media
center. I recommend the board authorize the publication of the hearing and the notice to bidders.


